	MINUTES
	Board of Directors, Harford County Council of PTAs, 5 January 2017

	Call to Order:
	Sandra Monaco-Burton, President, called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM at PMMHS Media Center.

	Purposes:
	

	Roll Call

- Present:
	Sandra Monaco-Burton, President; Bruce Butz, Treasurer; Carrie Jareed, Secretary; Robert Reschly, Vice President of Membership; Renee DeBiase, 2nd Vice President; Michelle Bowditch, HCEA

	   - Absent:
	Joseph Voskuhl, Board of Education for Harford County

	   - Excused:
	Tracy Worley, Communications; Carol Ellis, Reflections; Lora Pangratz, 1st Vice President

	   - Guests:
	

	Quorum:
	Quorum was established with 6 members present.

	Previous Minutes:
	Minutes of the 1 December 2016 Board of Directors meeting were presented.  MOTION #1:  “I move to accept the minutes of the 1 December 2016 Board of Directors meeting as presented.” Motion seconded and adopted. 

	Officer Reports -
	

	 - President:
	Sandra Monaco-Burton, report attached.

	 - Treasurer (Budget):
	Bruce Butz, The treasurer’s report will be filed for audit.  Verbal addition:  HARCO will be converting from a credit union to a mutual savings bank.  There will be no affect to our current banking practices.  On the treasurer’s report we are moving $308.39 from category hospitality to category leadership committee.

	 - 1st VP (Bylaws):
	Lora Pangratz, excused, report attached. 

	 - 2nd VP (Leadership):

	Renee DeBiase, report attached.

	 - VP of Legislation:
	[VACANT]

	 - VP of Membership:
	Robert Reschly, report attached.  

	Committee Reports -
	

	 - Awards:
	Renee DeBiase, report attached.

	 - Hospitality:
	Carrie Jareed, nothing to report.

	 - Local PTA Liaison:
	[VACANT]

	 - Nominating:
 - Bylaws:
	[IDLE] 
Robert Reschly, report attached.

	 -Communications:
	Tracy Worley, excused.

	 - Reflections:
	Carol Ellis, excused, report attached.

	 - Scholarship:
	Bruce Butz, Verbal addition:  Application was sent to the local officers and HCPCS.  Edgewood MS was mentioned in an Aegis article for the Reflections program.

	Representative Reports
	

	 - Board of Ed.:
	Joseph Voskuhl, absent.

	 - Education Assn.:
	Michelle Bowditch, Verbal addition:  Shared the joint press release issued by the BOE and HCEA.  Salary adjustment for teachers took effect on January 1, 2017 by .5%.

	 - Principal Assn.:
	[VACANT]

	 - Student Rep.:
	[VACANT]

	Unfinished Business:
	1. Locals needing assistance/Updates – HCCPTA continues to support.  CCES Jan 17 at 6:30pm Bruce Butz will attend.
2. January Training – Discussed presentations being done and food options.
3. Founder’s Day – Need to update and distribute flier in January 2017 and obtain a new venue for food.  Need details done by end of January.  Carrie Jareed to check on venue for food.
4. Awards – We need to complete the MD PTA Council Award form by June 12.  Bruce Butz will handle.  Reviewed Council Affiliation with MD PTA form.

	New Business:
	1. 1. Email lists – to be discussed at the next meeting.
2. 2. MDPTA Friday Conference Call and March Winter Boards – Robert Reschly will attend the Friday Conference Call on January 6 and Bruce Butz will attend the March Winter Boards on March 4.
3. 3. Reflections and unit compliance – Primary focus to ensure that participating schools are in compliance with SOCA.

	Announcements:
	Mid-Year Leadership training will be held on Thursday, January 19th from 6-9:15pm at PMMHS Media Center and our next HCC PTA BOD meeting will be on Wednesday, February 8th at 7pm at PMMHS Media Center. 

	Adjournment:
	8:53 PM  /s/Carrie Jareed, Secretary | Board of Directors approved on:


